Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes

August 17, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 3:35 pm.

Members present were: Kasey Bratcher, Karla Buckingham, Shawn Sizemore, Stacie Stroop, Misti Craig, Candace Payne, and Laura Beth Hayes.  Phoenix Peeler was absent.

Council reviewed the July 27th, 2015 minutes and current agenda.  Kasey Bratcher made the motion to accept the minutes and current agenda.  Laura Beth Hayes seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.

Public Comment:   Nancy Slone, current MES computer lab assistant was in attendance.  She presented council members with a handout (copy attached) outlining some of her daily duties in lab and was an advocate for hiring an Instructional Assistant to replace her when she retires at the end of September.  It was Mrs. Slone’s opinion that there needs to be someone staffed in the computer lab to facilitate student learning and to help with computer/program issues.

Karla Buckingham shared her principal’s report with council members, which included the following:

a.  Current enrollment:  488 students (6 new enrollees today).

b.  Updates:  

*A clarification on the replacing of heating/air conditioning that was mentioned at last council meeting and reported in July minutes—it is NOT for the whole building, but MES will have 3 new units installed in specific locations in our building.

*A new central plant boiler will be installed in the near future.

*New LED lighting will be installed throughout the building over the coming year.

*Upcoming maintenance issues to be addressed are:  installation of a return air flow system and updates to bathroom fixtures and faucets within the building.

*Pavilion now has bids from 2 commercial builders.  Current concerns are increased costs to build the proposed structure and therefore will be taken back to PTO for their consideration. 
      c.    Upcoming events:   Fall Festival will be held on Sept. 24, 2015.

Mrs. Buckingham shared a letter from Kentucky Association of School Councils (KASC) with council members. 
Karla Buckingham went over the general ledger report, Section 6 budget, swept account, Title I budgets and ESS budget with the council members.  Council needs to determine how best to utilize the current balance in the general ledger account of $28,152.20.  Of this amount, approximately $15,000 has a specific earmark for spending.  The approximate $13,000 remaining is not earmarked and could be spent on students, or could be moved into the district activity fund and would allow for more flexibility in spending.  Mrs. Buckingham also shared with council that EIS district finance person, Denise Morgan, is researching the possibility of depositing ASCP funds monthly into the MES district activity fund.
Mrs. Buckingham shared Committee list with council members. 
Council members continued their discussion of computer lab and the vacancy that will be left upon Mrs. Slone’s retirement at the end of September.  After considering input from Mrs. Slone, and further debate with regards to the best use of computer lab and teaching technology standards to our students, a motion was made by Shawn Sizemore and seconded by Stacie Stroop to rehire a classified person as a school technology assistant to staff the computer lab.  All were in consensus.  Funds are already in place and budgeted to fill this position.
Purchase requests for both Accelerated Reader and Lexia were discussed.   Current Accelerated Reader licensing expires in September and Primary teachers (1st, 2nd, and 3rd grades) are interested in continuing the use of this program.  A motion was made by Candace Payne to purchase enough AR licenses for Primary Teachers that want to use it.  Shawn Sizemore seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.  Lexia is a reading program used mainly by 3rd grade, with additional teachers at other grade levels using the program also.  Cost is $40 per student, per license, per year; or $8,500 for a school-wide site license per year.  A motion was made by Shawn Sizemore and seconded by Stacie Stroop to purchase a school-wide site license for the year.  All were in consensus.  These two supplemental reading programs will be purchased from district activity funds.

Parent Request Policy review and By-laws review were tabled until next (Sept.) meeting by motion from Laura Beth Hayes, and seconded by Kasey Bratcher.  All were in consensus.

Closing Business:

a.  Other business—none.

b.  September Agenda—Parent Request Policy Review (bring packet)

                                        By-laws Review (bring packet)

                                        Applicants for the School Technology Assistant position

c.  Next Meeting:  September 21, 2015 at 3:30 in MES library.

d. Adjournment:  Shawn Sizemore made the motion to adjourn at 4:57 pm.  Candace Payne seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.
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